
 
Tuesday 26th March and 
Thursday 28th March 
Nursey Family Learning, 
2:15pm 
 
Thursday 28th March 
Year 5 Buzzard Class 
Assembly – 9.10am 
 
Thursday 28th March 
Year 5 Bake Sale – after 
school 
 
Thursday 4th April 
PTA Children’s Disco: 
Yr R – Y3, end of school to 
4.30pm 
Yr 4 – Y6, 5.00pm – 6.00pm 
 
Friday 5th April 
End of Term, early finish 
1.30pm 
 
Monday 8th to Monday 22nd 
April 
Easter Holidays 
 
Tuesday 23rd April 
Back to School 
 
Thursday 2nd May 
Polling Day – school closed to 
all pupils except Year 6 
 
 
 
School Dinners: 
The dinner menu for w/c 25th 
March will be Week 2 of the 
new Autumn/Winter Surrey 
Catering Menu with some 
changes.  
 
Meals to be booked online in 
advance by no later than 
Friday lunchtime of the 
preceding week. 
 
 

 
SRE Workshops – The presentations for the different year groups have been uploaded to the 
website, for those parents/carers who were unable to attend the sessions.  They can be found 
under the curriculum tab in the well being, PE and PSHE section. 
 
 
Clubs – All clubs finish next week for the Spring term.  Club letters for next term’s activities will 
be sent home during the course of next week.  This will include sign up options to the clubs run 
by outside agencies. 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

A note from the Headteacher Dates for Your 
Diary 

 Springfield Newsletter 
Learn, Thrive, Enjoy Together 

                 22nd March 2019 
                 Term 2, Issue 10  

www.springfieldsch.org 

  @springfieldglf 

Dear Parents, 
 
At the end of last week our Tag Rugby Teams’ performances on the pitch were extraordinary; winning 
every match they played! Well-done to all children who participated in these events. Girls in Years 4 
and 5 football are also to be congratulated on their performance on Thursday, and we wish the Hockey 
Team, this afternoon, every success. The sporting achievements of our children once again make us 
incredibly proud. Thank-you to parents for supporting these events and to Mr Cain for the organisation 
which goes into these. 
 
Children in Year 4 have taken part in the Healthy Living Workshop this week, finding out more about 
maintaining a balanced diet and how to keep fit. Thank-you to Miss Kondoska and Mrs Wilson for 
leading this event. 
 
This week we have held our SRE workshops. Thank-you to all parents for whom were able to attend 
and found these useful in providing further information about the current curriculum.  
 
Thank-you to the Parent Forum this week for thoughtfully considered feedback on the curriculum, 
including encouraging early reading and developments in home learning; we greatly value your views. 
 
Amongst celebrating the children’s exceptional achievements, we sadly bid farewell to Mrs Walker 
who leaves us today. Thank-you to Mrs Walker for her unfaltering care and support of Bat Class. On 
Monday, we welcome back Miss Robinson from maternity leave who will be the new teacher for Bat 
Class. 
 
I wish you a restful weekend. 
 
Mrs Caroline Gibbins 
Headteacher 

General Information 
 

http://www.springfieldsch.org/


 
 

 
 

 

Lead Learner and Super Citizen 

 This week’s Lead Learners were celebrated today, the focus being ‘Resilience’: 
Sparrow  - Jacob     Otter  - Mia  
Nightingale - Aleen     Stoat  - George  
Woodpecker - Johnpaul    Buzzard  - Megan  
Bat  - Jaden     Osprey  - Ivan  
Mole  - Vinny     Eagle  - Lucy  
       Falcon   - Charlotte  
       Hawk   - Sean  
  
This week’s Super Citizens were celebrated today, the focus being ‘keeping themselves and others safe’: 
Sparrow  - Rosie     Otter  - Michael  
Nightingale - Jacob     Stoat  - Scarlett  
Woodpecker - Heidi     Buzzard  - Gian  
Bat  - George    Osprey  - Charlie  
Mole  - Reina     Eagle  - Megan  
       Falcon   - Albert  
       Hawk   - Sidhi 
 
Reception classes are celebrating King and Queen of the week for each Reception class:  
Fox class    Badger class 
King  - Jamie    King  - Zayd 
Queen  - Faith    Queen  - Savannah  

Year 3 pupils have really embraced their topic of ‘Predators’ 
this term.  We have seen some amazing models and very 
informative facts about predatory animals.  Year 4 pupils 
conducted experiments to see which sugary drink caused 
the most damage. Well done to Leyton, Jonathan, Bethany, 
Cian, Emily, Rachel, Harry and Liam.   

Home Learning Stars  

  

Awards  

 
 

 
Attendance  -  The winners this week are:- 
KS1 – Woodpecker class with 99.3% 
KS2 – Eagle class with 99.6% 
 
Gugafit Winners – Woodpecker class 
 
House Point Winners – St Patrick (green) 
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Tag Rugby - Thursday 14th March: 
Last Thursday, we beat the previously unbeaten St. Michaels in our first league match of the season with a score of 62-49. An 
impressive performance! We have put ourselves in a great position to be successful this season, should we continue with this 
level of performance in our other league fixtures.  
Well done to Grace, Analise, Sadie, Ryan, Oliver, Luke, Issa, Logan, Archie and Charley 
 
Tag Rugby - Friday 15th March: 
Last Friday, we travelled down to Cobham Rugby Club for a mixed tag rugby competition. The  
children were amazing, winning all their games, playing some scintillating rugby. It is a testament  
to all those children who continue to strive to push themselves during tag rugby activities, both in  
after school clubs or during the Fun Friday sessions. 
Keep up the good work - Analise, Grace, Sadie, Logon, Charley, Archie, Ben, Sami, Ryan and Harry. 

Sporting News 

To tie in with Year 4’s topic of Burps, Bottoms and Bile this term, we arranged for ALIFE Healthy Schools Workshops to visit our 
children on Wednesday this week. The workshop involved all the children in several hands-on science activities that catered 
for all abilities and brought their learning to life in a way that would not be possible in the classroom. All the children were 
engaged throughout the session and interacted positively and enthusiastically. 
 
Following their science workshop, they participated in a circuit’s fitness session, which challenged even the fittest! However, 
we witnessed circuits accessible for all, with maximum pupil participation that led to huge achievements and satisfaction for 
everyone.  
 
We believe that all of Year 4 would agree that this experience was an invaluable, unforgettable and positive learning 
opportunity. 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

Year 4 Healthy Living Workshop 

 



 
 
 

 

Springfield School Association PTA Update 

 
 

RED NOSE DAY SPONSORED BOUNCE 

Thank you for your support!  

The bounces were counted and great fun was had by all.   
Thank you to the parents who were able to come along to  

help count the bounces.  

   
 

Please return your child’s sponsorship form together with the monies raised to 

the School Office by Thursday 4th April 2019 

 

 YEAR 5 – BAKE SALE  
Thursday 28th March from 3pm outside the front of school. 

Please come along to support.  Monies raised go towards subsidising school 
trips. 

 
CHILDREN ONLY SCHOOL DISCO 

Thursday 4th APRIL 2019 
There will be dancing games and prizes to be won. 

KS1 R-Y3 3:20-4:30pm 
KS2 Y4-Y6 5:00-6:00pm 

 

 
Thank you to everyone who has been 

supporting us with the Tesco Community  
Project Scheme.   

Please keep it going!  
 

 

  

 

 


